

Log of Harye Greyhound of Hesper

Sept 1st) am with pumping water at 10 am got off right
Tuesday) empty in refilling these casks this day Discharge
September 2nd) Mr. McCallister Second Officer of Mutual Casuar
he being tired of the voyage and is glad to be

Sept 3rd) am with sealing in a post got it filled and turned
Wednesday) it down to the mouth off the river boat came on
September 4th) board at daylight went in for the raft at Meriden
got it on board and 40 lbs Potatoes

Sept 5th) am with stormy water and other duty till the dawn
Thursday) 2 men sick off duty this day discharged 2 specimens
September 22d) their time being up to run

Sept 23rd) am with stormy water and taking in pumpkins
Friday) at 4 am left went on shore to get 6 men to
September 23rd) Sign the Shipping papers Some
men that shipped at the Marquesas island
for one year where their was no Consul they signed
a paper to that the Captain ordered up the Captain
took them on shore to sign to that effect their
time being up in March next On coming to the
Consul's office they would not sign nor would
not go in the ship the Captain ordered them into
the boat to remove the Consul they would not
go had to call out sailors and use force
to get them in the boat four of them one was
shipped as cook had no trouble with a guard
of four sailors came off with them put four
of them in irons for safe keeping for the night
the two left on shore

Bound Towards Paita Peru

157

Sept 6th) am with ship ready for sea left on shore settling up
Saturday) affairs will be off in the morning later part than
September 7th) Potatoes came off 2 men still in irons to run

Sept 8th) am with calm cant get out Boat John at Parker came
Sunday) in at anchor at 6 pm stevedore sick not expected to live
September 20th) had have to leave him at Paita and let the stevedore

Sept 9th) am with calm cant get out Boat John at Parker came
Monday) Boat stevedore on shore above high water must for
September 20th) insolence language to the Captain and Consul about
signing the shipping papers at 4 pm got under way for
Paita Surgeons in company later employed in getting water

Sept 10th) am with light air ship heading along shore at 2 pm
Tuesday) took off shore at 5 pm took in at 6 pm took
September 21st) off mid strong breeze later light to run

Sept 11th) am with light breeze at 6 pm Cape Blanco
Wednesday) in sight took off shore mid strong breeze
September 22nd) later the same heading in shore to run